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Accounting Tutoring - Si* 
Black Coalition Tutoring - S25 
Phi Omega Psi - S10 
Phi Delta Psi - S22 
Film - PSYCHO - Little Theatre 
Kappa Delta Phi - S14 

E D U C A T I O N M A J O R S 
There will be a meeting of all Education majors 
who plan to do their student teaching in Septem-
ber 1973 in Room F60 on Wednesday, March 14 at 
12:00 noon. 

************ 

A real friend is one who walks in when the 
rest of the world walks out. 

F O O D S A L E 
Phi Omega Psi will sponsor a food sale this 
Wednesday in the Student Center. It will be-
gin at 9:00 a.m. and continue until everything 
is sold. Homemade bread, baked beans, donuts, 
brownies, cookies, fudge, etc. Hurry before 
they're all gone!! 

C O F F E E H O U S E 
On Wednesday, March 14, the Coffee House will 
feature NHC's own folk singer, Bob Gerardi. 
Bob is a senior at NHC and is very much into 

music. Most of his material is original and 
he will be performing his songs for you at the 
Coffee House. The music starts at 8:00 p.m. 
in the Lounge. Come and relax with good friends, 
good coffee and good music. Remember, March 14 
at 8:00 p.m. Don't miss this great opportunity 
to see Bob Gerardi, NHC's own folk singer. Hope 
to see you all there!! — Chris Kantak 

S T U D E N T C O N G R E S S M I N U T E S 
At the meeting of February 20, Alan Bush and 
Ed Hannigan were accepted as new Congressmen 
from the MIS Department (Ed has since then 
resigned). The Congress received the Joint 
Statement on Rights and Freedoms of Students 
and voted to accept it with the following 
amendments: "The student will have the right 
to review the Judicial Board and have the 
right to dismiss any person he feels is prej-
udiced. A reason must be given for his dis-
missal, however. The Board will then appoint 
another person(s) for that particular case." 

It was decided that the '72 yearbook would be 
given out free to sophomores, juniors and 
seniors. They may be picked up in the Student 
Government office. The '73 yearbook will also 
be given out free of charge. 

Money was also allotted to three more clubs 

at this meeting : $540 to the Black Coalition; 
$500 to the Marketing Club; and $250 to the 
Ski Club. 

F A C U L T Y M E E T I N G 
There will be a faculty meeting on Wednesday, 
March 14, at 12:00 noon in Room F56 to con-
sider the examination proposals submitted by 
the Student Government Association and the 
Department of Management. The Registrar wants 
to schedule the exams and would like to get 
these questions settled. We will also con-
sider the statement of student rights. This 
statement has been approved by the Student 
Personnel Services department and faculty 
approval is requested. 

V A L U A B L E D O C U M E N T S 
Assistant Professor Helen Donaldson announces r 
that term project reports are available at her 
office for any students who wish to reclaim 
them. They are filed on the shelves in Stark 16. 



C L A R I F I C A T I O N ON 

AV' S E R V I C E S 
Since the AV Dept. began moving full strength 
back in February, a number of significant 
changes have come about and new procedures 
have been initiated in the hope of serving the 
college community better and promoting the use 
of AV and VTR aids. It seems that some faculty 
and students are somewhat unaware of what has 
been done and where to find the materials and 
help they need. I hope the following will help 
to clear up some of this confusion. 

We now have a television studio (Stark 24) 
which is used for VTR recording and playback 
(through our closed-circuit TV channel 13 or 
in the studio itself) and which is working 
beautifully. I had initially tried to use the 
studio for showing 16mm films also but found 
that too much time was spent doing this and 
not enough on VTR programming. Any faculty 
member or student who has a film to be shown 
must reserve the 16mm projector at the main 
desk in the library and show the film them-
selves. Only under unusual circumstances will 
the film be shown in S-24. If some assistance 
is needed with the projector, I will assist as 
best I can. 

I think it also important to point out that 
the AV Department is now under the Academic 
Dean and working extremely well although my 
office is physically located in the library 
until the AV Center is built in conjunction 
with the hoped for library expansion. The 
library has been fully cooperative in giving 
me this space end maintaining the service of 
charging out and reserving the AV equipment 
from the main desk. This equipment Includes 
such items as tape recorders, phonographs, 
overheads, 16mm projectors, etc. It does not 
include such items as the public address system 
or the VTR hardware. Items such as the last 
two must be scheduled through me. The librar-
ians, whether the regular or the night/week-end 
staff, have no responsibility for these materials. 

I cannot stress strongly enough that if you 
desire to use the VTR facilities, the PA system 
for a college sponsored event, etc., you must 
see me as soon as you possibly can. If you 
desire the use of the PA on a Saturday night 
and wait until Saturday afternoon to see me, 
all I can say, under normal circumstances, Is 

that the possibility would be very slim. Also, 
no pressure should be put on the week-end 
library staff to fulfill such a need. 

As I mentioned earlier, the VTR and Channel 13 

facilities are operating and waiting for those 

AV SERVICES Cont. 

faculty members who wish to do more than 
lecture in the classroom. The infinite 
variety and capabilities of this media are 
only limited by the inventiveness of the 
faculty and myself. Students are also en-
couraged to make use of the studio facilities 
for use in their academic programs. I can be 
reached at my office in the library at ext. 
298 or in the studio at ext. 297. — Audio-
Visual Education Director, Richard Ball 

A T T E N T I O N A C C T . M A J O R S 
Touche Ross Company will have its representa-
tive Mr. James Wade at New Hampshire College 
on Wednesday, March 14. Mr. Wade will con-
duct interviews to fill positions at this 
prominent firm. There are a few vacancies 
in appointment times. If you are interested 
in interviewing with Touche Ross, please con-
tact Mrs. Doris Reynolds in Frost Hall, Room 
34 immediately. 

T H A N K S A M I L L I O N 
FSA and SNEA wish to thank the SGA for 
making possible a really delightful evening 
of dining and dancing at the Chateau on 
Friday, March 9. There were approximately 
50 persons in attendance dancing to the music 
of the SILVER BAND. 

R E F E R E E S ' PAY 
John Burke, SGA Treasurer, will be in the 
SGA office to pay the referees from 19:00 -
11:00 a.m. and 12:15 - 2:00 p.m. today. 

M A N A G E M E N T INTERNSHIP 
Mr. Frank J. Emmett, President of Andover 
Personnel (personnel research for leading 
national firms), has offered an internship 
to a worthy student. Commission only. 
Great way to contact firms for a future job, 
opportunity. Contact with 350 firms. See 
Mr. Lister if you are interested. 

"TO TELL THE T R U T H " 
Don't forget to watch "To Tell The Truth" 
Wednesday evening, March 15 at 7:00 p.m. on 
channel 5. Mr. Dana Hull, Community Professor 
of Advertising, will be on the program. 



B R O O M H O C K E Y 
Tuesday, March 13, 9:00 p.m. 
Woodeyes vs. Kappa Sigma Beta 
(Perlch, Cullen) (Martone) 

Wednesday, March 14, 9:00 p.m. 
Kappa Delta vs. Phi Psi 
(Massey, Scott Hale) (Ball) 

Thursday, March 15, 9:00 p.m. 
House of Spirit vs. Maniacs 
(Pedretti, Lefebvre) (Peach) 

H U M A N I T I E S C O M M I T T E E 
Student Activities Director Brian Gorden has 
Issued a call for help on the Humanities 
Committee which is now gearing up for action 
on next year's programs. He says, "We par-
ticularly need students with a lot of interest 
and a desire to work in getting good programs 
on campus." Please see Director Gorden in 
his office, or contact Chris Kantak or Karen 
Grady in Chocorua Hall, room 217. 

L A S T CALL 
Today and Wednesday will be the last chance 
for faculty and administration to look at the 
furniture that NHC has for sale before it goes 
on sale to the general public. The Palace 
Theatre will be open both days from 3:00 -
5:00 p.m. Don't wait till the last minute! 

T Y P I S T WANTED 
John Lord is looking for a typist to type his 
60-page thesis. He wants this to be typed by 
April 15. Anyone interested can call Mr. Lord 
during the day between 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
at 668-2750. 

A T T E N T I O N G R A D S 
All May 1973 graduates must file graduation 
petitions on or before March 15, 1973 at the 
Registrar's Office. Failure to do so will 
eliminate your name from the graduation list. 

P A R T - T I M E WORK 
The House of Hockey at 431 Maple Street, 
Manchester needs a part-time salesperson 
mediately. Please contact Mrs. Halle at 

the hockey shop for further information. The 
phone number is 627-2114. Mrs. Halle indicates 
that working hours will be arranged to be con-
venient according to class schedules. Pay will 
be discussed after you have completed an applica-
tion form. 

INTRAMURAL 

B A S K E T B A L L F I N A L S 
Black Coalition vs. Out of Towners 

Tuesday, March 13 
Wednesday, March 14 all at 7:30 p.m. 
Thursday, March 15 (if necessary) 

Best 2 out of 3 games. 

For the second consecutive year the Black 
Coalition and the Out of Towners will meet 
in the intramural finals. Last year the 
Blacks won by a comfortable margin in the 
one game series—however this year promises 
to be much closer. The finals will be two 
out of three games Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursday. 

During the regular season, the Out of Towners 
and Black Coalition met twice, with the Towners 
winning the first meeting 41-40 and the Blacks 
capturing the rematch 39-36. 

To reach the finals, the Out of Towners edged 
The Narcotics 40-39 and eliminated Kappa Sigma 
(A) 32-26. The Blacks stopped Laurel Street 
66-47 and struggled to beat Kappa Delta 52-27. 

New Hampshire College's answer to Jimmy "The 
Greek", Russ "The Polack" Dudka sees the 
Blacks in two but intramural director Howard 
Hughes feels it will go three games. 

Howard Hughes 

TOSCANO TOURS 
Sal Toscano, a NHC graduate now teaching at 
Manchester Central High School, returned to 
campus Friday. With him, and enjoying a tour 
of NHC, were several Manchester Central students 
who are members of that school's Business Club. 
Toscano teaches accounting at Manchester 
Central. 

NHC WINS S H O O T O U T 
The New Hampshire College Trap and Skeet Team 
competed with the University of New Hampshire 
team this past Saturday at the Kittery, Maine 
Clay Bird Range. The NHC shooters triumphed 
in both the skeet and trap contests, and came 
back to campus with 2 trophies! 

This has been a good year for our team, and we 
wish good luck to members John Jenkins, Phil 
Wright, Bruce Hickox, Peter Gallagher, Bob 
Crosby, Van Lafermine, Dana Woods in their up-
coming competitions when they meet West Point 
and Cornell, among other tough adversaries. 
STEADY, Aim, FIRE! And win again, team! 



BAHAMA V A C A T I O N E R S P L E A S E NOTE 
I 

Word has j u s t been r e c e i v e d from 

S t u d e n t A c t i v i t i e s O f f i c e that a n y o n e who 

s i g n e d up for the Bahama trip is asked to 

stop p a y m e n t i m m e d i a t e l y on th e i r c h e c k s . 

P l e a s e see Brian G o r d e n , D i r e c t o r of 

S t u d e n t A c t i v i t i e s , for f u r t h e r i n f o r m a t i o n . 

A 1969 NHC (Summa Cum Laude) GRADUATE MAKES GOOD 

GORDON & SHERMAN 

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS 

ANNOUNCE THE OPENING OF AN ADDITIONAL OFFICE 

IN NEWPORT WITH 

GENE A. BESAW, C.P.A. 

AS MANAGER 

3O M A I N S T R E E T 

PHONE: 3 3 4 . 7 2 0 2 


